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MINUTES 

LICENSE COMMISSION MEETING 

APRIL 2, 2015 

 

A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE Revere License Commission was called to order by Chairman Joseph W. 

Quarantello, Jr. at 1:00 p.m. on April 2, 2015.  Commissioner Linda Guinasso, Commissioner John 

LaCroix, Police Lt. Sean Randall, Liaison with the Revere License Commission, and Maggie Haney, 

Recording Secretary, present.     

 

 

VOTED ON THE FOLLOWING MATTER SUBMITTED FOR CONSIDERATION 

 

 

Matter Under Consideration:  Petition to reconsider minimum police detail requirements for MFRP Corp. d/b/a 

The Squire, 604 Squire Road, Peter DePesa, Manager, in light of recent improvements to security measures 

implemented in consultation with Revere Police Department.   

 

Revere Police Chief Joseph Cafarelli appeared for the discussion.  In the wake of a shooting in the parking lot of 

The Squire, Squire management and Revere Police have been collaborating on methods to improve security 

around the establishment.  The police have recommended a more technologically advanced video security, 

coupled with the use of ID scanners, which the establishment’s owners have agreed to implement.  The police 

consider that the new security systems will obviate the need for two detail officers on Thursday nights, and 

approached the Commission to propose amending the business’s license conditions to allow only one detail 

officer on Thursday nights, while retaining the requirement for two detail officers on Friday and Saturday nights.   

 

The Commission asked whether The Squire will notify the police in advance of any special events that are 

planned, and Chief Cafarelli replied that he will require them to do so, and added that they will be required to add 

detail officers on nights when their capacity requires it for safety.   

 

Commissioner Guinasso moved to approve the request, with the caveat that The Squire will notify Revere Police 

in advance of any special events, and add police details as needed.  Commissioner LaCroix seconded the motion, 

adding traditionally busy holidays and holiday eves to the list to the times which would need additional police 

details.  Chairman Quarantello agreed to the amendment.   

 

Upon a motion duly made and seconded, therefore, it was VOTED to amend the license conditions to reduce the 

number of detail officers required on Thursday nights to one officer, with the understanding that police will be 

notified of any special event nights, and that additional detail officers will be added if required due to capacity, 

special events, or busy holidays and/or holiday eves.   

 

 

 

Following the foregoing, there being no further business to come before the Board upon Motion duly made and 

seconded, it was VOTED to adjourn the meeting at 1:15 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________      _______________________________  

 Joseph W. Quarantello, Jr., Chairman     Maggie Haney, Recording Secretary 

 

 

Minutes of the meeting of April 2, 2015 


